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Malachi 3:10 

10 
Bring the whole tithe into the 

storehouse, that there may be 
food in my house. Test me in 
this,” says the Lord Almighty, 
“and see if I will not throw open 
the floodgates of heaven and 
pour out so much blessing that 
there will not be room enough to 
store it.  

We should always take the time to Pray 

   July, 2013 

 



          Dear Road Riders for Jesus, as I sit here in the air condi-
tioning trying to stay cool, it’s a balmy 96* outside. Oh how I 
wanted to ride today, but that’s like saying I want to sit on the 
stove today cause it would have been about 130*. But I did 
spend the morning fixing my saddlebag lights and fixing a minor 
oil leak. This month I want to talk about giving or donating. I’m 
sure that everybody has received my email on the dilemma fac-
ing our director and those in the front office,( Road Riders For Je-
sus in Hillsboro Mo.).  
Let me just remind everyone what the Bible says about giving.  
    there are a number of verses that deal with blessing others but 
some of my favorites would be: Luke 6:38  “Give, and it will be 
given to you. They will pour into your lap a good measure, 
pressed down, shaken together, and running over. For by your 
standard of measure it will be measured to you in return.” Or this 
one from Malachi 3:10  “Bring the whole tithe into the store-
house, that there may be food in my house. Test me in this,” says 
the Lord Almighty, “and see if I will not throw open the flood-
gates of heaven and pour out so much blessing that there will not 
be room enough to store it.” 
   Essentially what it says is this, whatever you give in the name 
of the Lord either in tithe or to help sustain some works that are 
being done to expand the Kingdom of God, the Lord say’s test 
me in this and I will pay you back with so much blessings that 
you won’t be able to contain it.                                                                                                                                                     
 

Words From The Top 

July 20th, 2013 



For me this is a no brainer, the more I give the more I get.         
Malachi 3:10 is the only place where God give us permission to 
test Him. 
         As the President of the 100th chapter it’s my job to pull this 
chapter together and in doing so help keep the organization mov-
ing forward. We have the Sonrise ride coming up on the 20th this 
is a fundraiser for the National Office and I am personally chal-
lenging all members to beat my total which at this point is over 
$150 and I still have two weeks to go. I don’t grovel very often 
But this is one time I don’t mind, Please seriously consider being 
part of this if you can’t ride at least gather in some donations. If 
you can’t do that, consider being a support crew and drive the 
chase truck. There’s always something you can do, if we as a 
chapter can raise $1500.00 there are some incentives that we 
can score.  
         The second thing I want to talk about is on August 24th we 
have been invited to join in a bike ride by the “Kennels of Levi” 
This is a fundraiser by Sue Thomas, who decided to partner with 
Harley-Davidson in Lebanon, NH to have a Motorcycle Benefit 
Ride through the Green Mountains of Vermont to raise as much 
money as they can to help make the Kennels of Levi: EPEC Ser-
vice Dogs a reality!  
      For those who are not familiar with Sue Thomas, Sue is pro-
foundly deaf and also lives with Multiple Sclerosis. About 10 
years ago her name became a household word through a TV se-
ries called, "Sue Thomas: “FBEYE" which starred a deaf woman 
who read lips for the FBI in Washington DC. At her side was her 
trusty companion, Levi, her trained Hearing Dog. It was a family 
friendly weekly show that ran for 3 1/2 years and whose goal was 
to not only bring awareness to disabilities, but also to how ser-
vice dogs can open a person's world.  
       Today God has led her to Vermont, and there she is carving 
out a small retreat center where hearing people can enter into 
the silence and listen to the still small voice of God.  



        (She has convinced us that hearing people can be very dis-
tracted when it comes to hearing God!) Along-side that small re-
treat area is a vision to build a training center for Service Dogs 
for Deaf and Disabled. It is a joint ministry where hopefully those 
who come to receive a service dog will also be exposed to a wit-
ness for Christ.  
    I think this is a worthwhile venture and an excellent opportunity 
for us to get some exposure for Road Riders for Jesus. I would 
encourage all members to participate. (I’m thinking a booth with 
the banner and info). 
                 God’s Blessings to You and Yours  
                                            In Christ      
                                                    Dick & Toni Maynard 



  

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! How 

amazing is it to serve our Lord through this ministry!! It is really im-

portant to see this as a ministry and embrace it. We have the opportu-

nity to share our Lord through using the very thing that we love to 

do. Riding!! 

  

I have been working hard to raise funds through the sponsorship op-

portunity for the upcoming Sonrise Ride. How about you? I hope 

you will be joining us. Spread the word about our ministry. Seek out 

riding opportunities that we can get involved in. 

  

I want to remind everyone to be safe on the road. Drive like Jesus is 

watching because He is!! Use safety protocol and spread love and 

kindness.  

  

Looking forward to a great riding season! 

  

Your Brother in Christ, 

  

Dan 

 V.P. Report 



Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
          I wonder what I have to say, if it means anything. I tell you things other people have 
preached or said that impressed me, but that doesn't mean it will impress you. I like writing 
stuff but that doesn't mean it's what God wants me to say. So for the future pray that I'll write 
what God wants me to write, then everything will be okay, everybody can't be wrong, you all 
would be a part by your prayers. 
         I heard a preaching one time talk about GOD GIVING YOU THE DESIRES OF YOUR 
HEART. The idea was that God puts in your heart His desires, then He gives you the desires 
of your heart, get it, you don't give yourself the desires of your heart. HE DOES.  
Instead of keeping the extra money you finally have, you give it to a missionary, that's a desire 
God put in your heart. If your smart you'll do it. Some people think, if they desired a new car, 
God would give it to them, cause He loves them. I can't remember God saying go Ye unto all 
the nations and purchase beautiful things for thy self, but I do remember God saying go unto 
the nations and preach the gospel to the poor. Now here goes before you the Roman Road 
 
 Romans 3:23 "For all have sinned, and come short of the glory of God"  
Then Romans 6:23 For the wages of sin is death; but the gift of God is eternal life through Je-
sus Christ our Lord."  
         Finally Romans 10:9-10 "That if thou shalt confess with thy mouth the Lord Jesus, and 
believe in thine heart that God hath raised Him from the dead, thou shall be saved. For with 
the heart man believeth unto righteousness; and with the mouth confession is made unto sal-
vation."  
I like to put in one other with the Romans,  
          Revelation 3:20 "Behold I stand at the door, and knock: if any man hear my voice, and 
open the door, I will come into him, and will sup with him, and he with Me." That's what it's all 
about friends that's the GOOD NEWS. 
 
The Chap 
 



ROAD RIDERS FOR JESUS - MANCHESTER, NH 
Secretary's Report for June 15, 2013 Meeting 

Faith Baptist Church, Manchester, NH 
Bob Circeo, Secretary 

 
1. Eight members were present. Dick opened the meeting with 
prayer and gave a report of the chapter's charter presentation 
and national officers' trip.  
 
2. After noting the highly dedicated demeanor of the visiting of-
ficers, Don gave a testimony of his attitude to take the ministry 
more serious.  
 
3, Officer elections.  
 President: Dick Maynard 
 Vice President: Dan Coleman 
 Chaplain: Don (with Pastor Craig Little's coaching) 
 Treasurer: Toni Maynard 
 Secretary: Bob Circeo 
 
4. The Sonrise ride was supposed to have taken place on the 

   Secretaries Report 

 



first Saturday in June, but is now scheduled for the third Satur-
day in July (20th) at Hampton Beach. Dan Coleman will chair the 
committee. Plan is to depart Faith Baptist Church prior to sunrise 
(time TBA), arrive Hampton Beach about 1 hour later, watch the 
Sunrise,have a service, then breakfast. 
 
5. Dick anounced the need to raise funds for black school shoes 
for the Haiti kids. He will check on details and let the members 
know. 
 
6. Dick asked for volunteers to plan group rides. Members should 
contact him with suggestions. Saturday or evening dinner rides 
were mentioned as possibilities. 
 
7. Dick mentioned the RRFJ National Praise Rally September 4-
8 at the Pinecrest Camp and Conference Center in Cherokee 
Pass near Hillsboro, Missouri. Distance is 1300 miles each way 
and Dick is planning on riding there and back. Please contact 
Dick if you're interested and able to join him. 
 
8 The suggestion was made to hold a "Blessing of the Bikes" 
event at Faith Baptist Church. Other possible activiites discussed 
were feeding the vets and the homeless...also courtesy check for 
people's cars and bicycles. 
 
9. Prayer requests were noted and the meeting adjourned at 9 
a.m. with prayer by Don. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bob Circeo@gmail.com                       423-413-0589 
 

mailto:Circeo@gmail.com


July, 20  2013 
 
Previous Balance___$722.05 
 
Cake Purchase …….$24.99 
Lunch for RRJ staff...$53.15 
Total purchases……..$78.14 
 
New total……………$643.91 

        Financials 



Testimony - Bob Circeo, Secretary 
Road Riders for Jesus - Manchester, NH 

July 2013 
 

I was born and raised in the Boston, Massachusetts area, living 
in Newton, Hyde Park, Quincy, and Watertown. I graduated 
from Watertown High in 1956 and began a 21 year career as a 
U.S. Air Force air traffic controller. After completing basic train-
ing in Texas, I did my air traffic training in Mississippi. I was 
then stationed in Massachusetts three times, New York, Eng-
land, Japan, Vietnam, and Germany before retiring in 1977 as 
a Chief Master Sergeant. Regina and I met and married in 
1958 and we have four sons who live with their families in Ken-
tucky, Florida, Texas, and Washington (state). 
 
The Lord saved Regina and I in 1967 during our last assign-
ment to Westover AFB, Massachusetts. We went from there to 
Germany in 1971 where God called us to the ministry. After re-
tiring in 1977, we remained in Germany and pastored Sem-
bach Bible Baptist, an off-base military-attended church. We 
left in 1981 to attend Tennessee Temple University and Semi-

(Continued on page 2) 

        Members Page 
Every Month we will focus on learning our 
members, if we know each other better we 
can better serve each other and our families. 

              This months members are 
                  Bob & Regina Circeo 



nary in Chattanooga, TN, where I served on the staff of Highland 
Park Baptist Church until our move to New Hampshire in 2012. 
 
We returned to New England to assist my 68 year old sister in 
Waltham, Massachusetts who lives alone, but suffers from short-
term memory loss. We make sure she keeps her bills paid, 
house maintained, etc. We visit her frequently and plan to stay as 
long as she needs us. We also enjoy being near our families 
(Regina's sisters in Derry and Belmont, NH and my brother in 
Boston). 
 
Regina and I have enjoyed motorcycling for many years and 
served in the Chattanooga, TN chapter of Wings in the Wind. We 
are new to RRFJ and enjoy the opportunity of participating in an 
area of Christian service outside of our local church, Christian 
Fellowship Baptist in Londonderry. We like the enthusiastic dedi-
cation to Christ of RRFJ- Manchester members and look forward 
to serving together. 
 
                                                 Rob & Regina Circeo 



            SEVEN SAFETY ESSENTIALS   
                     Thanks to Bob Circeo 
 

1. SEE AS FAR AS YOU CAN AHEAD 
 
2. 2 SECONDS BEHIND YOUR TRACK 
 
3. SINGLE FILE ON CURVES 
 
4. 4-WAY STOPS, PROCEED TOGETHER. 
 
5. STUFF ON ROAD, PASS IT BACK 
 
6. STAY AWAY FROM CENTERLINE 
 
7. SEVERED--STAY BACK, WE'LL WAIT      
 

Make Motorcycle Riding Safety  

Your Priority !                            


